The 20-Ghost Club Limited

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held between 11:00 and 1:20 on Tuesday 24th November 2020 by Zoom
Present








Ken Forbes (Chairman)

Brian Fidler (Company Secretary)

Philip Hall (Treasurer)

Graham Tyson (Membership Secretary)

Sir John Stuttard

Strone Macpherson

Nick Naismith

Doug Magee

Ashley Carmichael (Trophy Master)
John Redmill 

Johnnie Gallop (Editor, News & Record)

John Narvell 

John Snook

Henry Fitzhugh (in attendance)

Rosemary Jeffreys (minutes)

Apologies were received from Fokko Keuning who is moving house and only has access to an old computer which cannot cope with Zoom.
Minutes

1. The minutes of the previous Committee meeting held on 25 August 2020 were approved.

Matters arising
2. The resignations of Brian Palmer, on grounds of health, and of Roland Duce, who found it difficult to attend meetings regularly, were noted with regret.  The appointment of John Narvell and John Snook as Directors was confirmed. Salvete and Valete to be included in the next N&R.
Membership Report
3. Graham had circulated his Membership Secretary’s Report in advance. Only one person has signed up since the last meeting as a new member, although three are waiting in the wings.  This time last year there had been more new members so this drop must be an effect of coronavirus.  We have not had as many refugees from the RREC as he had been expected.
Company Secretary’s Report
4. Brian Fidler advised that we are up to date with all Companies House submissions. He will advise them of the appointment of John Narvell and John Snook.  There is a problem with the AGM, in that the Articles of Association require at least 12 people to be physically present.  Many organisations have altered their rules so as to permit members to attend meetings remotely and he suggested we should do the same. The 20-Ghost Club would require an EGM to alter the Articles, and this also, technically, requires 12 people to be physically present.  The only course Brian could suggest to resolve the conundrum was to send a personal email to all members proposing a virtual EGM to amend the Articles.  This was agreed.  It was pointed out that attendance via Zoom (or similar) usually results in high attendance and that questions could be taken live, although they would, ideally, have been submitted in advance. Members should be given the opportunity to vote by proxy in advance for the election of Directors etc. Action: Brian Fidler
Treasurer’s Report
5. Philip Hall presented his report.  This year, the Club is heading for a loss of £5,500, after taking into account the fee from the accountants for auditing the accounts - less than originally predicted.  Since we have not had any events since the AGM, we have not made any surplus on events, and the book had cost £6,000 above the legacy.  He was nevertheless comfortable with the state of the finances.    Philip has told the accountants we must have them in the first half of December, when they will be circulated to Directors for approval.  Action: Philip Hall
6. Brian drew the attention of the Committee to the possibility that a hotel to which the Club had paid a deposit might become insolvent. This was a constant risk in current circumstances, although there was no reason to fear this would happen in the case of any of the hotels with which we had booked.  If this were to happen, then participants in a tour might need to be asked to pay for a replacement hotel, since the Club only acts as their agent, and the Club should not ask other members to bear the cost.  The profit margin on a tour might however allow the cost to be borne without asking for further funds from participants.  
7. Philip reported that subscriptions continued to come in from members for next year, and he had not had any letters saying that sadly a member had died.  Standing Orders come up for renewal on 2 January.
8. As the Club is holding substantial funds from participants, the Treasurer was requested to move funds between the various accounts to make best use of the £85,000 bank guarantee limit. Action: Philip Hall
News & Record
9. Everyone had been very taken with Issue 61 of the News & Record, and Johnnie was congratulated warmly on it.  Ken and Johnnie commented that it was a hard act to follow.  Johnnie reported that he had plenty of material for the next issue in January, with articles by Sir John Stuttard, something on the outgoing and incoming Committee members, as well as an obituary of Peter Crauford.  Johnnie was considering renaming the issues Spring, Summer, Autumn and Winter, although of course the seasons were the other way round in Australia, so ‘first quarter’ etc was a possible alternative.  He was also considering having the occasional Special Issue, time and cost permitting, and invited views on whether limited advertising should be allowed for these. Johnnie was asked to provide a proposal in due course. Ken pointed out that there was a cost attached to having four issues per annum instead of three, and to having more pages per issue, but this would be much appreciated by Members.   
Club Database and Website
10.  Henry Fitzhugh reported that he was progressively handing over the database to John Narvell, who had some excellent ideas and was more of a ‘computer jock’ than him. Henry will retain the task of sending out emails to members and is happy to continue to attend meetings without being a member of the Committee.  Ken said that he should not feel rushed in any way and the continuing development of the database and website is vital to the Club, as is back up for this role.  Henry said he would always be available in the background, for example if John Narvell was away.  There were a few outstanding matters with Mind Works, including the uploading of films.  John Narvell was asked to do a note of his priorities and ideas, which he said he would produce for the next meeting or the one after.  Action: John Narvell and Henry Fitzhugh
11. Sir John Stuttard said that he had drafted an email inviting members to send in descriptions and photos of their cars, and had had so far 18 responses.  Members who did not have chassis cards had paid their £20 but the processing was a chore for Graham and Philip.  Ken had suggested that the Club should pay the £20 to obtain a scan of missing chassis cards if necessary; if there are, say, 100 cars in the membership which did not have chassis cards, this would cost no more than £2000. The £100 joining fee would in any event cover this cost for new members.  Brian asked about Springfield cars.  John Stuttard explained that the RROC in Pennsylvania had fantastic records, which could be provided at a cheaper rate to members.  These records would therefore be available through a similar process to that for the Derby cars.  John Narvell pointed out that the chassis cards were supplemental information, and the Club’s main added value was the social history of the cars and we are not seeking to compete with information held elsewhere. Philip pointed out that the Foundation may possibly have some objection to putting chassis cards on our website wholesale, but was content for us to do so on an ad hoc basis.  There had been some discussion of the Foundation taking over everything to do with chassis cards from the RREC.  
12. Graham was enthusiastic about the idea of not requiring new members to pay for chassis cards, which would simplify matters greatly.   The proposal that the Club should bear the cost was agreed, up to a maximum of £2000. This would be reviewed after 12 months.
The Hapsburg Tour

13.  Sir John Stuttard reported that although many were anxious to get going on tours again, many remained anxious, in particular about how soon a vaccine could be rolled out. He had discussed the tour with Michael and Angelika Elliott, who were firmly of the view, as was he, that it should be postponed to June 2022.  If the situation suddenly looked promising, a short tour to the Loire could be put together for this summer at very short notice.  
Events and tours in 2021 onwards

14. 2021

13 March

AGM Oxford 



Brian Fidler Jo Naismith
This will be cancelled and replaced with a Zoom meeting. The College has agreed to the cancellation at no charge.
18-20 Apr

Mallory Court with Concours and Spring Lunch 
Brian Fidler
It looked as if this should be able to go ahead as planned and a decision will be taken in the light of any restrictions nearer the time.
6th-11th May

IGS Tour, Derbyshire




John Redmill
The dates have now been finalised by the IGS.  John proposed that those who had signed up for the event in 2020 should be given priority.  There was a possible clash with the following event, which started on the same day as the Derbyshire tour finished.  It was agreed that the two organisers should exchange lists of participants, and see if there was an overlap; if necessary, the least essential events should be arranged for the 11th May so that participants could get to John Snook’s event in time.
11-13 May

Lancaster Experience &BBMF


John Snook

This should be able to go ahead as planned.
June


Hapsburg Tour



Angelika Elliott/John Stuttard
This is now planned for June 2022
12-15 July

New Forest & Beaulieu short tour

Irvine Laidlaw/Johnnie Gallop

Johnnie reported that this is to be based at Careys Manor, to include one day on the Isle of Wight, and lunch and a visit to Beaulieu on 15 July.  Irvine had also suggested lunch at his home on the first day.  In discussion, it was agreed that this would be a very popular tour, as it was the first since the lockdown, and Johnnie was asked how many rooms were available at Careys Manor. He thought it was up to 15 couples/cars, but it might be possible to push this to 25, or to find a secondary hotel if necessary.  There would be a posh dinner one night, and on the other night participants would arrange this for themselves. The possibility of running two tours was discussed, perhaps sharing the event at Beaulieu.  The possibility of bringing the tour forward, or at least the first tour, if there were two, was also discussed, since the Hapsburg tour has now been postponed.  It was agreed that Ken should have a chat, in the first instance, with Irvine to see how he would feel about bringing the tour forward and extending participation. Action: Ken (speak to Irvine) and then Johnnie (produce a flyer)
4-8 September 
London to Edinburgh Top Gear Run 5 nights
Nick Naismith
This will be run as a precursor to the Scottish Tour, and it will be extended to cars other than Ghosts, although Ghosts will be given priority as there is a maximum of 23 cars.  The RAC are keen to support the event, as is Rolls-Royce.  The tour will begin with dinner at the RAC Club, and most of the cars can be kept overnight in St James’s Square with security arrangements, except AX201 for which other arrangements will be made.  The stay overnight will be at Rudding Park, Harrogate which was popular on Terry Bramall’s Yorkshire tour.  In Edinburgh participants will be staying on ‘Fingal’, a converted lighthouse ship, moored next to Britannia, with dinner on the Britannia, but further accommodation may be needed in Edinburgh so that spouses who do not wish to take part in the L to E can participate.  Limited support would be available from P&A Wood if AX201 participates, plus a RRMC support vehicle, so it was not anticipated that Roy O’Sullivan could go straight to the start of the Scottish Tour
8-21 Sept and 10-23 Sept
13- night Scotland Tour 

Ken Forbes
This should be able to go ahead as planned.  The tour will follow the original route, and Ken has sorted out hotels for two tours, as was intended when the tour was originally arranged for 2020.  Ken will do an email to participants to update them.  Action: Ken Forbes and Henry Fitzhugh
Oct.


Autumn Lunch Weekend Event?
To be decided
2022



Postponed Hapsburg Tour



Angelika Elliott / John Stuttard


Loire Valley?





Alain Niepceron / John Stuttard


Tour of Wilts, based near Stourhead


Johnnie Gallop
2023

TBA

Alpine Tour for 110th anniversary


Nick Naismith + Mindworks?
Graham may arrange a tour around a VSCC event in Anglouleme, c.15-27 September.  This was greeted enthusiastically.  Brian Fidler offered to assist, as he will be running one or two cars at the event.
Update on RREC 

15. Philip was asked for feedback from The Hunt House and the Foundation, following the RREC EGM and replacement of the directors. He does not know the new people, but the new Chairman had put out some rash ideas including free downloads of RR drawings etc, which will have to be dropped.  He reported the good news that Spirit and Speed was not now going to be published by St James’s House, with their normal advertising, which was a disastrous idea. 
Trophies


16.  An email about the mileage trophies had already gone out.  It was agreed that trophies should not be awarded for the sake of awarding them but nominations would be sought for appropriate trophies, such as for major contribution to the Club, restoration of a car and photography.  Nominations would be discussed at the following meeting.

Any other Business

17. Gervase had been seriously ill, but was recovering. 
18. The question was raised about the push for electric cars and the effect on classic cars.  Nick Naismith agreed to mention this to Andrew Ball, the new Head of Heritage at RR when he next sees him. NOTE: A statement has been issued by the FBHVC setting out the case for supporting the continued use of historic vehicles and fuel supply. This would be included in the next N&R for members information. Action: Johnnie Gallop
Dates of the Next Meetings
19. It was agreed to meet on Thursday 14th January, by Zoom, at 2pm.  The accounts would be needed before that, with a target date for the virtual AGM of 13th March.
